

Commissioner Oshie,

Please forgive my unorthodox method of communication.

We are troubled by the potential staff recommendation regarding the application of the Tenaska disallowance to PSE's PCA II period. We have communicated our objections to Staff without receiving an adequate (i.e. substantive) response.

Yesterday, Glenn Blackman called me and said that he had discussed this case with the Commissioners, and that "one commissioner" was pushing for a 50/50 settlement. He said that since this was an "open meeting matter" we were free to communicate with the Commissioners. Hence this email.

Just so you know all of the facts I am attaching my letter to Roger Braden stating our position.

We believe that this issue should be teed up for further process (such as additional briefing) rather than being resolved at the meeting next Wed. My question for you is whether you think that it would be feasible to defer the matter and create a procedural schedule or whether we should be fully prepared to address and have the issue resolved on Wed.

I am available to discuss this matter if you would like.

Also, If Glenn's characterization of the status of this matter is inaccurate or this communication is in any way inappropriate, please disregard this email.

Thank You.

Brad Van Cleve  
Davison Van Cleve, PC  
333 SW Taylor St.  
Suite 400  
Portland, OR 97204  
(503)241-7242